
 

 

DEAR GUESTS, 

We appreciate you choosing our hotel and we will do our best to make you enjoy your stay with 

us. 

However, the current situation in the world, especially Russia's war of aggression against Ukraine, 

is causing disproportionate increase in the prices of our inputs, especially energy - natural gas, 

electricity. 

In order to keep our hotels open, we are forced to make some uncomfortable measures. 

For example, we turn off the hotel's exterior lighting earlier, we no longer illuminate the hotel's 

garden and the courtyard car park, turning off the lights in the hotel corridors as soon as the 

situation allows. 

We also turned on the hotel's natural gas central heating significantly later this year than in years 

previous years. 

Our goal is to save on all energy costs as much as possible. Hopefully, we will be able to keep our 

businesses running and hopefully also contribute to lower consumption and thus the Czech 

Republic's energy dependence on Russia. 

Despite all our efforts, our energy costs are currently several times higher than they were before 

February 2022. 

For a long time we have tried to keep the price of accommodation at the original level, but 

unfortunately the situation is now economically unsustainable. We have only 2 options. To at least 

partially cover the increase in energy costs by increased sales, or to close the premises and 

minimize the loss. 

As we want to continue to offer our services, we are therefore forced to introduce an ENERGY 

SURCHARGE, and this FROM 1.12.2022. 

We will charge you CZK 200,-/night including VAT as part of the payment for accommodation. 

I believe that you understand our situation and that THIS TENTATIVE increase in the price of 

accommodation will not mean an undue complication for your budgets and will allow us to survive 

and continue to offer our accommodation services to the high standard you are accustomed to. 

If you would like to comment or have any questions about our services, please feel free to contact 

me by email at dedek@selskydvur.eu  or by phone at my personal number +420 608 768 420. I am 

fully at your disposal. 

Thank you for your understanding 

 

Michal Dědek, the owner 
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